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Shots from the Georgia Mountains 
 during the “Roam Around  Georgia “ 
Tour... 
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Shade Tree A’s Model A Club  

4424 Reynolds Street 
Hephzibah, GA 30815-7909 

The Shade Tree A’s is a non-profit organization 
with chapter affiliation with MAFCA and MARC  

The organization is dedicated to the preservation and the restoration of 
the Model A Ford automobile and supports membership in the national 

organizations dedicated to the same purpose 
 

Your Shade Tree A’s membership includes annual dues for the Model A Ford Club of America  and a 
subscription to The Restorer  Magazine from MAFCA, 250 South Cypress St., La Habra, CA 90631 
 
Members are also urged to join the Model “A” Restorers Club. Dues are $35.00 per year and include a 
subscription to the Model “A” News . MARC, 6721 Merriman Road, Garden City, MI 48135 
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NOTE NEW EARLIER MEETING TIME! 

 
The June meeting will be at our regular location in 
Richard Dunevent’s garage on Monday June 12th  

at 7:00 pm.   
 
This month we are very fortunate to have the 
dynamic duo "The Flashers " present their 
very enlightening program. Those of you who 
dislike paying high prices to repair or upgrade 
your Model A, you will especially enjoy the 
cheap options presented.  
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Refreshments.................................................  2 
Presidents Column.........................................  3 
Minutes of the Last Meeting ..........................  3 
Upcoming Events ............................................ 4 
May BOD Minutes ........................................... 4 
Natchez Trace Experience .............................. 5 
Past Activities............................................ 6,7,8 
Notes From The Model A Garage.................... 9 
The Shady A Ladies...................................... 10 
Vintage Visions .........................................10,11 
Club Calendar, Birthdays .............................. 12 
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Highlighted name coordinates what the group brings 

 
June 

Neals, Masons, Princes 
 

July  
Gays, Trapps, Adams 
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Notes from the President  

The May meeting of the Shade Tree As was called 
to order by President Jack Horner at 7:50 pm on 
Monday, May 8 after a super meal of sub sand-
wiches, salad, chips and dessert provided by the 
Bryants, McMullins and Nelsons.   
 
New member Paul West was welcomed.  The 
treasurer’s report was read by Richard Dunevent. 
Jerome Trapp presented the club $200 for his driv-
ing for weddings. Reports were given on the recov-
ery of Greenlee Flanagin, Lucky Birkinshaw and 
Betty Wade.  Ed Meloan reported on the decrease 
of MARC membership, and the STA receipt of the 
MARC Newsletter Award of Continued Excellence. 
 
Old Business:  The following reports were given:  
Craig McMullin on Tech Session VII—about 20 at-
tendees; Ed Meloan on the North Augusta pa-
rade—16 cars and rain; Jack Horner on the Dinner 
Meeting; Abbie Prince on the Progressive Break-
fast; Ken Nelson on the Fiddlers Hill Climb; Jim 
Brown on the Swap Meet in Greenwood; Abbie 
Prince on the Natchez Trace Tour; and Craig 
McMullin on the Anniversary Pins. 
 
New Business :  A motion was made by Eric 
Shogren and seconded by Larry Komp to move the 
meeting start time to 7:00 p.m.  It passed unani-
mously.  Jim McPherson reminded us of the Social 
Security Run and the Greenwood Hot Dog Meet-
ing.  Susan Meloan reported that the Shady Ladies 
are collecting belts for Children’s Advocacy.  Eric 
Shogren reported the need for new members’ cars 
at the Augusta Mall Display in June. 
 
Special guest George Merry, Board of Directors 
member of MARC, commented on the decline of 
MARC membership and asked for suggestions as 
to how to reverse this trend. 
 
Abbie Prince gave a program on engine vibrations, 
followed by a spirited discussion of the pros and 
cons of “Float A Motor” motor mounts. 
The meeting adjourned at 9:15. 
 
 
 

  Respectfully submitted, ���������	
  

 
I would like to express my gratitude, heartfelt 
thanks, and respect for the recent visit from 
George Merry.  George is the Vice President of 
Model “A” Restorers Club (MARC).  George and 
his charming wife Jane attended our May meeting.  
The primary purpose of the visit was to solicit input 
from our club and its’ members regarding how 
MARC can better serve the Model A community 
and its’ affiliated Chapters.  I received a letter from 
George following that visit.  He asked me to ex-
press his thanks to you, our membership, for the 
valuable feedback which he will share with their 
Board of Directors. 
 
Any organization which rests primarily upon its’ 
past successes and accomplishments, without pe-
riodic self assessment, is doomed to stagnate if 
not self destruct.  That thought is applicable to the 
Shade Tree A’s.  On numerous occasions I have 
asked for guidance and feedback from you, the 
members of the STA’s.  Although I have had sev-
eral of you respond, I can’t help but feel that there 
are additional matters which we need to hear from 
you on.   
 
Over the next several weeks I will be searching for 
a suitable means to facilitate your input.  One con-
sidered option is to devote a meeting to a com-
plete review of tours, activities, plans, budget, etc.  
I would prefer to have your guidance before that in 
order to review the suggestions rather than hear 
them for the first time.  Are you content with the 
meeting format, the scheduled events, the use of 
our funds, the web site, the Newsletter, and all of 
the additional things this club is doing and stands 
for?  Nothing is perfect; there is always opportunity 
for improvement.  Change just for the sake of 
change is usually inappropriate.  Similarly, just be-
cause you are content is no reason to not consider 
change.  Let me and your other Board members 
hear from you.  Together let’s make our club even 
better.      
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The Old 96 District Model A Club has invited us to 
join them and other area Model A Clubs for a day of 
hot dogs and fellowship on Saturday June 3th . We 
will meet for breakfast at Fire Mountain in North Au-
gusta at 8 o'clock, then tour to the Ninety-Six Park for 
the activities. Bring a covered dish or dessert to 
share with the group, some drinks and chairs, they 
will provide the hot dogs they have become so fa-
mous for. 
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For those who are not otherwise occupied with the 
Augusta Mall Show, you may want to participate in 
the Ridge Peach Festival on Saturday June 17th . 
The parade will begin at 10:30 with line-up, in Tren-
ton, at 9:30.  We will meet for breakfast at Fire Moun-
tain in North Augusta at 8 o'clock and leave the res-
taurant between 8:45 and 9 to tour to Trenton for the 
parade. Following the parade we will display our cars 
under the tall shade trees while we eat peach ice 
cream. 
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On Saturday June 24th , we have been invited to 
display our Model A's at the Hephzibah Community 
Center in conjunction with their Pack the Park promo-
tion. There will be a baseball game between the Fire 
Department and the Sheriff's Deputies and food will 
be available. Arrive anytime after 9 o'clock and dis-
play your Model A for all to see. They anticipate the 
event will be over around 2, but you can come and 
go as your time permits.  
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The Shade Tree A's will participate in the Lexington 
County Peach Festival Parade on Tuesday July 4th. 
We will depart from Highway 1 and I-20 at 7:30 and 
tour to Gilbert, SC for the parade line-up at 8:30 and 
the parade at 9:30. McDonalds and Waffle House are 
located at Hwy 1 and I-20. If you would like to eat 
breakfast before departing, you need to arrive early, 
Eric is not known for waiting on us to finish breakfast! 
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The May meeting of the STA Board of Directors 
was called to order by President Jack Horner at 
the Meloans on Tuesday, May 16, 2006.   
 Jack read a letter from George Merry, VP 
of MARC.  There was discussion on his visit at the 
last STA meeting and the values of membership in 
MAFCA vs MARC.  We have been invited to host 
a MARC membership meeting in 2008 or later.  A 
decision on this was postponed. 
 Eric Shogren reported that there were be 
12 cars in the Mall Show this year.  Jack Horner 
remarked that the contract looked OK, but did ask 
about insurance. 
 Jim McPherson wanted suggestions on 
how to list club-sanctioned activities and other ac-
tivities on the newsletter schedule.  He needs 
ideas for activities.  Jim proposed an annual tour, 
hosted by the STAs, to a specific location within 
the GA, SC, NC area.  Discussion followed on 
possible destinations.  
 Upcoming events were noted.  Jack Horner 
reported that a granddaughter of Betty Wade was 
going to Africa as missionary and is in need of 
over-the-counter drugs.  We will “pass the hat”. 
 Abbie Prince had several suggestions for 
the Sat Tech sessions and 2007 tours. 
 We need a leader and help for the August 
dinner meeting.  Jack is going to call Sconyers to 
reserve a room.  The October steak cookout will 
need help also. 
 Tom Roberts reported that the Charleston 
club is helping a youth group with sponsorship of a 
car in the Great Race and is asking for donations.  
Ed Meloan motioned; Bill Maypole seconded, that 
the STAs give $200 to the Charleston club for this.  
The motion passed on a split vote. 
 Jack Horner reported that incorporation is 
on track.  Suggestions were offered for cost cut-
ting, but no decisions were made. 
 The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 
 

  Respectfully submitted, ���������	
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By Brenda Prince 

Saturday, April 8, 2006  -  Man the goulashes and umbrellas, we’re leaving under a Tornado Watch!  Sam 
and Jim Mason continue to drive with their noses down to keep from drowning.   We arrived in Cullman, Ala-
bama at 3:30 CST.  The plan was to meet at David Black’s to pick-up the touring information and leave the 
trailers.  Black’s country estate is perfectly manicured and filled with many interesting antique items. 
 
Sunday, April 9, 2006  -  The clouds have rolled away, and we feel the warmth of the sun on our faces.  As 
we look out our front car window, we see a beautiful sight.  The A Models are humming along, all 17.   This 
number does not include the 2 behind us or the 10 additional Henry’s ladies waiting for us up the road.   At 
last, we arrived at the “antique tractor, motorcycles, T-models and A-models museum” of Don Meadows just 
outside White Bluff, Tennessee.  This is a fabulous collection. 
 
Monday, April 10, 2006  -  First stop today was the famous Loveless 
Café.    We ate country ham, sausage, eggs, biscuits, gravy, hash 
browns, fresh fruit, coffee and homemade jellies.  Yum! Yum!   Next, 
we entered the Natchez Trace.  So far, we’ve seen wild turkeys every-
where,  and that does not include the two Delberts Sam, and I have rid-
ing with us.   The road is slow curving, just suited for the Model A.   As 
we rolled along, we stopped at some of the interesting historical sites, 
such as, Indian mounds, wayside inns and a deserted town.   
 

Tuesday, April ll, 2006  -  All the clucking began around 8:15 a.m.  Our 
first stop was the Tupelo Automobile Museum, which included antique 
cars through the l980s.   They even had a car owned by Clark Gable.   As 
you can see from the picture, Elvis made his appearance at his birthplace 
in Tupelo and. sang to the loud drumbeat of Sam’s heart. 
 
Wednesday, April 12, 2006  -  Again, the sun is shining and the A-
Models are rattling down the Trace. There are no specific stops.   You just 
choose the historical site you want to see.  After we reached Natchez, we 
took a tour bus around the city and then toured an antebellum home 
known as Longwood.   All we needed were our ball gowns and “two gen-
tlemen.”  
 

Thursday, April 13, 2006  -  This morning the ladies are revved up and running.  We were presented the op-
tion of two different routes to Philadelphia, Mississippi.   We decided to amble along the  countryside for 200 
miles.  Rolling hills dotted with cattle farms were a common sight.   Occasionally, we made a quick stop and 
at antique shop before arriving at the Golden Moon Casino.  As we approached the first slot machine, we 
were feeling very lucky.   It wasn’t long before our pockets were empty and our attitudes testy.   After a long 
day, we put our heads down for a good night’s sleep. 
 
Friday - April l4, 2006  -  As the sun rose, Sam and I were left in the Casino while our valets, Jim and Abbie, 
went to get our autos.  Lo and behold, Sam hit the big one!  At least one couple went home with heavy pock-
ets.     We spent the rest of the day rocking down the road.   As the trip ended, we figured we accrued 1,285 
miles in the A’s without any problems and towed them another 700 miles on the trailers. 
  
For a memorable experience, we give our thanks to David Black, our Trail Boss. 
 
Happy trails, 
Brenda and Abbie Prince and Sam and Jim Mason 
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The Old 96 District Model A Club held their first 
Model A Swap Meet on Friday April 21 and Satur-
day 22 in Greenwood, SC. 

 The swap met was held in a field owned by one of 
their members on Highway 221, just South of 
Greenwood. Threatening weather held the atten-
dance of both vendors and spectators down, but 
the rain held off Friday and some good parts were 

gathered up by our members.  
We had a good turnout of members on Friday. A 
group of Model A'ers went to Ocean Bay Seafood 
for dinner Friday night. Saturday was not so nice, 
as we awoke to rain. The day was filled with a mix 
of sprinkles and sun, but the swap meet continued. 
The weather gave us plenty of time to discuss the 
latest in Model A parts, repair and restoration.  
 
They are already planning to have the swap next 
year, and we are looking forward to attending. 
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On Saturday April 22nd the Shade Tree A's mus-
tered 16 Model A's under threatening skies for the 

celebration of the 100th Anniversary of the City of 
North Augusta. We were joined by 3 Model T's and 
a large turnout of antique cars from GaSCar. The 
parade started promptly from Martintown Road at 
3 o'clock and proceeded down Georgia Avenue.  

The spectators were sparse due to the light rain, 
but we still had a great time, especially Abbie who 
couldn't restrain himself, and wet his pants ! (at 
least that is what it looked like) After the parade 
we went to Fire Mountain for an early dinner. 
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The East Tennessee Region, MARC, and FAST 
SE hosted a Hill Climb in conjunction with the Fid-
dlers and Fiddleheads Festival, at the Farmhouse 
Gallery and Gardens in Unicoi, Tennessee on Fri-
day April 28th. Practice runs were held in the morn-
ing and the finals in the afternoon. In all, 31 cars 
ran the hill, with the oldest being a 1902 Olds, all 
the way from Indiana. An awards banquet was held 
Friday night at the Farmhouse. On Saturday there 
was a Car Show held in conjunction with the Fid-
dlers and Fiddleheads Festival.  

No Fire to Report 

To our GREAT disappointment we didn't learn any 
causes of Model A fires at our 7th Tech Session on 
Saturday May 6th.  

A hearty group of eaters met for breakfast at 
Ryan's and then it was on to Richard's for the 
Tech Session. Abbie was not present for the Tech 
Session (another fire Abbie?), but did arrive in time 
for lunch. He never discussed the causes of Model 
A fires, so I guess we will have to wait until he has 
another fire for more information on this most im-
portant topic.  

We did improve the driving ability of Jim Dover's 
1930 Phaeton with a thorough cleaning of the car-
buretor and Roger Dozier's 1928 Roadster, also 
with a carburetor cleaning and timing adjustment. 
Craig and Theresa McMullin made two scrump-
tious salads to go with the Papa John's pizza and 
Sheila McPher-
son had home-
made deserts. 
Model A's and 
eating, another 
successful gath-
ering! 
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Ten Model A’s from the Shade Tree A’s club 
headed to the Georgia mountains on May 19th 
and 20th to participate in the Atlanta Horseless 
Carriage Chapter’s Annual “Roam Around 
Georgia” tour.  The weather was great with cool 
comfortable days.  Robert Taylor’s zany group 
entertained as usual and a fun time was the or-
der of business.  The Banquet theme was 
“Dress Silly” and, as the pictures show, the 
Shade Tree A’s members did their part!  The 
Masons won second place in the most accurate 
time keeping and the Pascals came in third.  
Another outstanding tour by Kenny Wright and 
“The Head Knocker”!  

��������

Photos by Sheila McPherson & Bill Maypole 
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                    By Jim McPherson �

At our Tech Session some were amazed that the 
torque for the rear axle nut was 150 ft/lbs, and yet 
most directions for the front spindle describe a 
"feel", a drag on the drum rotation as you tighten 
the castellated nut. I have now found a more de-
fined procedure. Spin the hub while adjusting the 
bearings to align the rollers. Torque to 4-6 ft/lbs, 
then back the nut off one castellation to have 
0.004" to 0.010" hub end play. This procedure al-
lows the rollers to be lubricated by the grease. 
 
A gasket is a piece of material that is placed be-
tween mating parts, so that when they are drawn 
together, any irregularities will be filled with the 
gasket material, thus producing a leakproof joint. 
Gaskets are used throughout our automobiles to 
confine coolant, gasoline, oil, air pressure or vac-
uum to specific areas. The failure of a gasket will 
almost invariably lead to great inconvenience 
(usually while we are on tour) and possible dam-
age. Many materials are used in gasket construc-
tion: copper, steel, asbestos, cork, paper, rubber, 
etc. The compressibility of the gasket material is 
an important factor, as the gasket must compress 
to some extent to form an effective seal. 
 
The cylinder head gasket is probably the most 
critical gasket on the engine. On our Model A's it 
not only seals the coolant but also the combustion 
pressure, and on other engines the oil passages. It 
is also exposed to combustion gas temperatures. 
Early automobile engines were built with non-
detachable heads. McCord developed the first 
practical cylinder head gasket in 1908 for the 
Model T. These copper-asbestos gaskets were the 
industry standard for many years. Steel-asbestos 
gaskets became available during the depression, 
and were also used with aluminum heads to stop 
electrolysis (corrosion) caused by three different 
metals being in electrical contact.  
 
Check the head for warpage before installation. 
Place a straightedge lengthwise of the head and 
slide a feeler gauge between the straightedge and 
head. A good rule of thumb is that the head should 
be not more than 0.006" out of flat lengthwise and 
0.004" widthwise. Never reuse a head gasket, that 
is a sure invitation for gasket failure. On the old 
iron we work on, the conditions are rarely perfect, 

so you may want to consider using a 
gasket sealer. DO NOT use a thin layer of heavy 
grease on a head gasket. Any lubricant between 
the gasket surface and head or block reduces fric-
tion, making it more likely that the gasket will be 
blown out, especially in the narrow sections be-
tween cylinders. Any grease between the gasket 
and block or head will prevent the copper from be-
ing pressed into the minor irregularities of the 
block or head surfaces. Also, as you torque the 
head, the excess grease will be pushed out into 
the water passages, reducing the cooling capacity. 
Instead, apply a thin layer of a quality sealer, or 
spray on a coat of aluminum paint to the head gas-
ket. 
 

�������  

Local places to go, places where the Club can eat, 
and not so close places you would like to visit. We 
are constantly looking for local attractions to visit 
on a Saturday Day Tour, and not so close places 
of interest for a weekend tour. And you know how 
well Model A’s and eating go hand in hand, so we 
are also looking for your favorite eating establish-
ment than and accommodate our group. If you 
have any suggestions, please contact our Tour 
Director, Jim McPherson at 706-592-4835. 
 

Bill Adams 1931 Deluxe Coupe 

Most of us have watched Bill’s Coupe as it has un-
dergone a complete “Body-Off” restoration.  What 
a beautiful car!  Congratulations Bill!  Great Job! 
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        President Gerald Melchiors challenged the 
Shade Tree A's in 2001. His vision was for the Club 
to participate in the 2001 MAFCA Divisional Meet in 
fun era fashion look-a-likes. He was not disap-
pointed as both men and women participated in re-
cord numbers. His vision for the STA's is now a na-
tional trend, for both local and national Model A 
clubs alike.   
        Anne Neely-Beck serves as the Era Fashion 
Coordinator for the Shade Tree A’s, and was ap-
pointed to the MAFCA Era Fashion Committee in 
2005.   
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By Jim McPherson 
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By Susan Meloan 
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Seriously, I do have a 1931 Sears, Roebuck & Co 
Spring catalog from Sheila McPherson’s large col-
lection, and I did look for all these items. Being in-

terested in reproducing 
Model A era fashions, I have 
tried to determine what was 
available at that time.  Lace 
and lace-making dates back 
to the Middle Ages and was 
used extensively in fashions 
and was popular into the Vic-
torian age. In looking through 
the fashions of the Model  A 
era, I have seen little lace on 
clothing.  According to Pat 
Earshaw in “ Lace in Fashion, “In the stark post-
war reality of the early 20’s – Lace was playing a 
progressively inferior part”. Lace was use for col-
lars and cuffs.  A number of these were seen in 
our Sears Roebuck catalogue. Lace edging was 
used on lingerie, some children clothes, and 
baby’s layette. Laces were mostly imported, much 
of it coming from France or Belgium.   

        Our presence in era fashions has 
now been extended again.  At the 2006 
MARC Annual Meeting, Susan Meloan 
was appointed to the MARC Era Fash-
ion Committee.  Susan began Era 
Fashion Judging at the Model A Re-
storers Club National Meet in 2001 in 
Cincinnati Ohio as an Apprentice 
Judge. Her interests include reproduc-
tion era fashions like this 1930 era day 
dress and era materials and notions  
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For the June meeting we will be collecting toiletries 
and such items include toothpaste (individual 
size), deodorant (male/female), lotions (individual 
size), hair accessories including some for African 
American children, hair care items (shampoo & 
conditioner) and other items suitable for children or 
teenagers.  

Sheila and Jim McPherson have found a wonder-
ful 1931 catalog from Goodman & Dessauer. It 
shows an assortment of French lace edging.  For 
those of us interested in reproduction fashions, 
many similar laces are available in fabric shops 
featuring items for heirloom sewing.  In Augusta, 
the Sewing Gallery carried many of these cotton 
laces, which are now available at Branum’s Sew-
ing Center (Photo at right).   Martha Pullen Com-
pany in Huntsville, Alabama also has many differ-
ent styles in their catalog. 
 
According to information I found on the internet, 
William Wright started peddling bias tape from a 
wagon in the late 1800’s then opened a store in 
1897. He then developed a method of packaging 
the tape on cards.  After World War I, the popular-
ity of this tape soared and was available in 9 fabric 
types, and 13 widths. Today, I can only find bias 
tape in a cotton polyester blend. However with the 
handy bias tape makers, fabric can be cut on the 
bias (45o to the straight edge) and bias tape can 
be made in many from the natural fabrics and 
blend that are used for Era clothing. The bias tape 
can be used to bind necklines and other edges.  
According the MAFCA fashion guidelines, the cot-
ton dresses used for housework were often 
trimmed with bias tape in many decorative ways. 
 
Singer Sewing Machine Company published a se-
ries of booklets on using their machines. In one, 
“Short Cuts to Home Sewing”, there is a method 
for applying Binding and Rick-Rack Braid by ma-
chine in one operation. I found cotton rick-rack by 
the yard in an assortment of colors in a small shop 

that has recently opened in Aiken, SC. I bought 
some blue to trim an apron I am planning to make. 
 
To me the intrigue of the Era Fashions is determin-
ing what supplies and equipment were available 
during the era, and what techniques were used.  
I’ve found that a good source for supplies are the 
quilting suppliers and heirloom sewing shops. 
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Legend: A RED entry �denotes a change or new addition to the calendar��
A GREEN entry �denotes a Dinner Meeting at a different location���������������  

�+�,��-/�1 	2��
Tom Tilley, Tom Roberts, Roger Dozier, Bob Collier, Tom Mickle, Don Neal, 
Becky Ready, Jo Maypole, Donna Brannan, Eloise Youn g, Yvonne Garvin, 

Becky Roberts, Donna Markwalter, Debra West 
 

�,%��	��+��','�,/��
Club Member Joshua Persons graduated from Cross Creek High School on Wednesday, May 31st.  
Joshua, as most of you know, is Long-time member Tommy Davis's grandson.  Josh was an out-

standing cadet in ROTC and has been offered scholarships at the Citadel and Georgia Military College.  
Josh is currently thinking about these offers or, as an alternative, joining the U.S. Navy and studying to 
be an aviation Mechanic.  The Shade Tree A's congratulate Josh on his accomplishments and wish him 

the very best in whatever field he pursues 

�
�+�,�
3 Old 96 Hot Dog Day (change from June 10) 
12  STA Meeting 
16-18 Augusta Mall Display 
17  Trenton Peach Parade  
 
�+$2�
4  Gilbert, SC Parade  
10  STA Meeting 
13  Laurel & Hardy Convention  
 
	+.+���
14  STA DINNER Meeting 
�
�,(�,'�,/  
7-10  Chattanooga, TN Tour 
11  STA Meeting 
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9  STA Meeting 
14  Steak Cookout  
21-22  Washington, GA Tour & Play  
�
���,'�,/�
13  STA Meeting 
 
 ,*,'�,/�
9  STA Christmas Party  
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June 3   Grandfather's Day @ Mike's 
June 22-30 Dearborn & MARC Meet — Michigan 
June 24  Hephzibah Model A Display 
 
July 16-22  MAFCA Meet – Mansfield, MA 
 
August 27  Sno-Cap with GaSCar  
 
October 28  Sno-Cap with GaSCar  
 
Sept 25-28  Smoky Mountain Meet  


